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This Week’s Masses & Anniversaries   

Tuamgraney - St. Joseph’s Church 

Saturday  29th May   7.00pm Tom Whyte 

                         Vincent O’Brien 

Wednesday 2nd June 10.00am Mass  

Saturday     5th June   7.00pm Matt O’Brien 

 

Bodyke - Church of the Assumption 

Sunday   30th May   9.30am Mass 

Friday       4th June  10.00am Mass 

Sunday      6th June   9.30am Mass 

 
Mass online this coming week 

10am Wednesday 2nd, 10am Friday 4th, 9.30am Sunday 6th  

      
 
 

5th/6th June 2021 
(Corpus Christi) 

Tuamgraney  
           Reader:  Eileen Harrington 
        Eucharist:  Bernie Malone 
                    
Bodyke  
           Reader:  Teresa Kennedy 
        Eucharist:  Biddy Hogan 

The Parish Office is located in the 

 

Opening hours are: 
 
• Thursdays 9am to 12.30pm 

Contact number - 087 1498763 
 
Please call the number above with 
newsletter items, to be issued with 
sacramental certificates, to book  
anniversary masses or to get Mass 
Cards & Bouquets. 

 
 
Yellow Envelope Contributions 

Week ended 23rd May 2021 

€604.45 

Thank you for your continued 

kind and generous support. 

MASS TIMES 
Saturday Vigil    Tuamgraney           7.00pm 
Sunday Morning  Bodyke                      9.30am 
Wednesday      Tuamgraney     10.00am 
Friday       Bodyke        10.00am 

Online broadcast of Mass this week will be on 

Wednesday and Friday at 10am 

and Sunday at 9.30am.  

PARISH NOTES 

Our Bodyke & Tuamgraney Parish Child Protection Representatives 
can be contacted through Fr. David or the Parish Office 

Fr. David Carroll: 086 - 3467909 

Email:        iniscealtra20@outlook.ie  

Parish Office:    087 - 1498763

Office email:     
Website:       www.bodyketuamgraneyparish.ie 

Ogonnelloe Parish Office can be contacted by calling 

085 8779113 or by email: office@ogonnelloe.ie. 

See also the website: www.ogonnelloeparish.ie  

Thank you for your continued cooperation and 
support with regard to the health and safety 
standards for all attending Mass. Please continue 
to wear face masks and observe the social 
distancing in church. By doing so you will ensure 
that public attendance at Mass will remain in place.  
If you have a moment to spare in helping to sanitise 
surfaces after Mass it would be very much 
appreciated and of course please do so after your 
own personal visits. 
Holy Communion should only be received in the 
hand.   
Please respect these guidelines and thank you for 
your understanding and patience at this time; 
hopefully our continued efforts will bring about 
more relaxed conditions in due course. 

The new rotas for Readers and Eucharistic 
Ministers in Bodyke and Tuamgraney (up to 
weekend of June 26th/27th) are available in both 
churches and on the parish website under groups. 

If you have borrowed a pyx to bring Holy 
Communion from Tuamgraney church and no 
longer require it, please return it. Thank you.  

Please note – when reading at Mass please make 
sure to check with the celebrant beforehand. 

 

Remember Me 
 

“Those we love 
don’t go away, 

they walk beside us 
every day. 

Unseen, unheard 
but always near, 

still loved, still missed 
and held so dear”. 

Please note that collection baskets will not be passed 
around at Mass - please drop your donations into the 
boxes in both churches. 
In line with hygiene protocol during Covid-19 we would 
kindly ask you to take your newsletters home with you 
after Mass - please do not leave them in the Church after 
use. Thank you.   

Please note that as more requests are made for 
anniversary Masses, it is necessary to include a number 
of intentions at the same Mass. We thank you for your 
understanding and co-operation.   



 

Newsletter Deadline: News items for inclusion in the Parish Newsletter 
should be with the Parish Office by 9.00am on Thursday. 
Email: bodykeparishnewsletter@gmail.com or Tel: 087 - 1498763  
website: www.bodyketuamgraneyparish.ie 

If you have not returned to public mass yet you can still 
drop your collection envelopes at the Tuamgraney 
parish office or Fr. David’s house in Bodyke. In 
Tuamgraney please make sure that you drop them 
through the letter box of the inner RED door! You may 
also contribute through your bank or on the website. 

 

O Great Spirit, whose voice I hear in the winds, 

and whose breath gives life to the world, hear me. 

I come to you as one of your many children. 

I am small and weak; 

I need your strength and your wisdom. 

Make my eyes ever behold the red and purple sunset. 

Make my hands respect the things you have made, 

and my ears sharp to hear our voice. 

Make me wise so that I may know 

the things you have taught your children, 

the lessons you have hidden in every leaf and rock. 

Make me strong, so that I may not be superior 

to other people, but able to fight my greatest enemy, 

which is myself. 

Make me ever ready to come to you with straight eyes, 

so that when life fades as the fading sunset, 

my spirit may come to you without shame. 

St. Cronan's 10th Century Church in 

Tuamgraney is now open to visitors until the end of 

September. There is a free 6 minute audio visual 

presentation to view by just clicking a button inside 

the door. Donations towards the upkeep of the 

church are very welcome. All are welcome to visit 

this historic building in Tuamgraney Village. 

FREE Creative writing workshops open to all writers 
and facilitated by Scariff Library and author Helen 
Blackhurst for people aged 18 and over will continue via 
Zoom on Wednesday June 2nd and Wednesday June 9th 
from 11am to 12.30pm. Places are strictly limited so 
booking is essential. For more information and to book 
your place please contact Scariff Library on 061 922893 
during branch opening hours or email 
scarriff_library@clarecoco.ie   

Upcoming Feast Days 
Monday May 31st is the feast of the Visitation of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary. It is to honour Mary's 
thoughtful service of an elderly relative in need. 
We celebrate the feast of St. Justin on June 1st. 
St. Justin was one of the earliest theologians and 
his writings contain description of the gatherings of 
believers which were the foundation of the structure 
of the Mass as we know it today.  

COVID-19 Support Line for Older People  
ALONE manage a national support line and additional 
supports for older people who have concerns or are 
facing difficulties relating to COVID-19. Professional 
staff are available to answer queries and give advice and 
reassurance where necessary. The support line is open 
seven days a week, 8am - 8pm, by calling 0818 222 024. 

The Accord Centre in Ennis is looking to recruit a part 
time office administrator for 15.5 hours per week. For 
further information email accordennis1@gmail.com or 
telephone 085-2358384. 

We pray for all students who begin state 

examinations in the coming week.  

A Student's Prayer 

Lord God, please clear my mind and  

give me the understanding and knowledge 

that comes only from you. 

Bless me as I take this exam 

and bring the information that I've studied 

to mind when it is needed in this exam.  

Grant this favour as I begin this test.  

I ask this in Jesus' name. 

Amen.  

Bodyke GAA Lotto in now online at 
www.klubfunder.com/Clubs/bodykegaa/lotto 
The next draw is on Monday 31st May at 9pm. 
The cut off time for purchasing online lotto 

tickets is 10pm on Sunday 30th May. Any lotto tickets 
purchased online after this cut off time will be entered 
into the next draw. Please note that lotto tickets can also 
be purchased in Niland’s shop Tuamgraney. Thank you 
for your support. 

Bodyke National School PA are holding a Virtual 
Family Fun Run on the June Bank Holiday 
weekend. If you would like to take part/donate 
please go to gofundme.com/f/fb33qx. Adults €10 or 
Family €25. All entrants will be in with a chance to 
win a spot prize.    

Bookings for baptisms are now being accepted; 
please contact the Parish Office or Fr. David. 
Please note that no more than 10 people are 
allowed to attend a baptism at this time.    

A gentle reminder to those visiting cemeteries in the 

parish - when disposing of old wreaths, plants, flowers 

etc. from your family graves, please do not leave them 

anywhere in the graveyard. Take them with you when 

you leave. Thank you for your co-operation  

ALONE manage a national support line and additional 

supports for older people who have concerns or are 

facing difficulties relating to COVID-19. Professional 

staff are available to answer queries and give advice and 

reassurance where necessary. The support line is open 

seven days a week, 8am - 8pm, by calling 0818 222 024.  


